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MERRY CHRISTMAS!!  
 

  

 

 

News from the President 

From Rob, KV8P 

News from the President ï December 2019 

  

Welcome to December.  What a busy month!  As I'm writing this 

my family has my in-laws visiting from over-seas and we are 

making our final Thanksgiving preparations.  My neighborhood is 

also all "lit-up" for the holidays already.  Is it just me or did 

Christmas preparations start really early for many people this 

year?  Maybe it was the early snow....   :)  December is always a 

busy month for most.  We typically have a lot of family invade our 

home just before Christmas, which is always exciting.  I also 

expect my daughter to want to catch up with Santa on 80m SSB as 

usual this year, so we'll be making plans for 

it.  (http://www.tailgatersnet.com/santa-net.html)   

 

I'd like to share a thank you to Bruce (AA8HS) for his Logbook of 

the World demonstration/walk-through at the last general 

meeting.  There has been a lot of interest in LOTW and the process 

seems to be getting a bit easier (which is good). 
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I also wanted to say thank you to all of our club members that took 

part with both the Jamboree on the Air work on October 19th, and 

with the always successful TMRA License Class and testing on 

November 9th and 23rd.  I understand that both had great 

attendance and support from our TMRA membership which really 

helps those organizing.  Big thanks to everyone involved!  

As a follow-on to the License Class, don't forget the follow-on 

class (I'm New to Amateur Radio, now what?) on December 7th at 

the 911 training center on Jefferson Ave.!  The class will start at 

9am (goes until 1pm) on Saturday, and will aim to answer many of 

the common questions that new Amateur Radio operators often 

have about getting started in our hobby.  If you have been licensed 

less than a couple years yourself, you may learn a few items via 

this class.  

Don't forget that the general meeting this month is being replaced 

by a 6pm Holiday Dinner/Christmas Party.  Come by and join us 

and enjoy the great food and company! 

Lastly, it isn't too early to remind everyone Winter Field Day, 

which is scheduled for January 25th at the Maumee Public 

Library.  Stay tuned for more info on it. 

 

73 and Happy Holidays! 
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TMRA Annual Family Christmas Party 

Bruce, AA8HS 

 
Put it on your calendar to attend the TMRA Christmas party on December 11th at 

6pm at the Electrical Industry Building where our monthly general meetings are 

held. This is always a fantastic event for the entire family. Remember to bring a 

dish which can be anything that you choose, even healthy dishes like fruits or salad! 

The club usually supplies a meat dish and there will be plenty of chips, soda, water, 

and fruit juice. There will be live music and if you or a guest care to sing, there will 

be song sheets for a sing-a-long. You can also bring a favorite gadget or other 

electronic item to demonstrate.  

 

 

 

TMRA Technical Committee  

 

The six meter repeater antenna has been replaced with the same, but brand new, 5/8 

wave antenna from a company in Italy. It has been raised about eight feet in height 

and has a much lower SWR now. It should be easier to get into the repeater now. 

Thanks to Rich KQ6EF, Tom KD8WDC, and Bruce AA8HS for the work on a 

windless day! 

 

NWO AREDN Mesh Committee Report 

 
We will be having an AREDN software training session on Jan 11 at the 911 
Training Center from 11:00 to 1:30. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



4 
 

ARES News 
From Tim, KD8I ZU 

boxcar@toast.net. 

 

 

Donôt Forget 

 

December 4 Siren Net 

December 14 Northwest Ohio Mesh Committee Meeting 

following the Toledo Radio Amateur Club Meeting 

No December ARES Meeting scheduled at this time  

SEASONS GREETINGS from Lucas County ARES and Skywarn 
 

 

 

     

 

 

 

Pictures from Jamboree on the Air   Station K8M 
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Courtesy KC8TVW 
 

 

 

Pictures from the Fall Tech Class 
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Pictures courtesy of W8MUK, LC8TVW, and AA8HS 
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ARES November meeting 

 
Courtesy AA8HS 
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What is an Electronic QSL Anyway?  
 

by  Bob, N1RB  

 

The practice of exchanging QSL cards when amateurs make a contact over the air 
dates back to very beginnings of the hobby.  The idea of exchanging a postcard 
containing the contact information with another station, including the call, date, time, 
frequency, mode, signal report and a reply address swiftly became popular even in the 
early days of spark transmission.  In one way, the QSL gave a ham bragging rights to 
back up his claim of a long distance contact.  It also served as a way of striking up 
friendships with other hams that one had frequent contacts with.  To this day, many hams 
use a printed QSL as sort of a calling card when being introduced to other hams. 

With the advent of computer logging programs and thereby the storage of logbooks 
as digital files, the idea of having an electronic QSL service in lieu of the sometimes 
clumsy snail mail postcard/QSL bureau route caught on.  One reason that many hams 
collect QSL cards for their contacts is because they provide evidence to the 
organizations that offer many prestigious amateur awardsð-certificates for working all 
states (WAS), working one hundred different countries (DXCC), working all world zones 
(WAZ), working 400 different prefixes (WPX) and many, many more, are points of pride 
to the DXôer.  

As originally set up, all these awards require the applicant to submit the appropriate 
original QSL cards as proof of the contacts that are required.  It is in fact possible to still 
apply for just about any award using this method. However, about twenty years ago, 
several groups got the idea that, since hams are using digital logs now, it would be much 
more efficient for the applicant to submit the log containing the confirmations 
electronically over the internet, thus bypassing the whole snail mail/QSL bureau route. 

One of the original entities to start performing this service was eqsl.cc .  It is a 
completely volunteer organization, and one can become a member for free.  There are 
of course additional benefits to be had for an additional fee.  The basic idea is that a ham 
sends a digital file of his log to eqsl and their server identifies QSO matches with other 
stations who have also submitted their logs.  The user logs on and opens his InBox to 
see what QSOs have been matched up.  He then consults his log to check whether the 
station, date, time and frequency match up and if so, confirms the QSO, thus providing 
an electronic QSL exchange on the honor system.  The station on the other end can 
receive the confirmation as an e-mail. 

Unfortunately, QSOs confirmed in this way are not recognized by any of the significant 
awarding agencies. In particular the ARRL, which handles WAS, WAC and DXCC; CQ 
magazine, which handles WAZ and WPX awards among others, also did not recognize 
the honor system set up by eqsl.  Perhaps this attitude stems from their intimate 
knowledge of the degree of rabidity that many DX aficionados employ.   

http://eqsl.cc/
http://eqsl.cc/
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At the same time, a group at the ARRL was attempting to set up an electronic QSL 
system that would guarantee that the QSO was legitimate by using a double-blind 
system.  It was implemented a couple of years after eqsl, and is based on a public key-
private key method of identifying the owner of a particular log, and thus the QSL that 
results from a match-up with another hamôs log.   

For this reason, the application process is rather cumbersome, because an applicant 
must first receive a password via postcard, then use this to register for an encrypted 
electronic key which then authorizes him to enroll in the logbook of the world (LoTW) 
system.  The key to using the system is the software application tqsl  (trusted qsl) that is 
available for download from the ARRL site.  There are versions for all popular platforms:  
Windows, MacOSX and Linux.  One of the nice features of LoTW is that it automatically 
keeps track of all your contacts, matches them up with everybody elseôs logs (if in the 
system) and then automatically reports on your status for several of the awards that the 
ARRL handles (WAS, DXCC, VUCC) as well a couple that CQ magazine awards (WPX, 
WAZ).  The application for LoTW is free to all, but of course one must become an ARRL 
member to apply for their awards, or be a subscriber to the magazine to apply for the 
CQ awards.   

The eqsl QSL system is not recognized by the main award granting entities, so they 
have set up a system of so-called e-awards (at a cost) that they will provide for 
achievements similar to the requirements for WAS, DXCC, etc.  In addition to eqsl and 
LoTW, there are a number of other informal digital QSL services such as QRZ.com  
(membership required) and QRZCQ.com , which is based in Europe.  For those who 
want a modern, simple way to keep track of their QSLs with little or no expense, any of 
the above systems will do the jobð-itôs just a matter of how serious you are about the 
wallpaper.  

 
Dr. Bob Boughton N1RB is currently the Secretary of the Wood County Amateur Radio 

Club  K8TIH and has been the President of the club for many terms. ּה 

 
The best current source for information about LOTW is: 
Å https://w8wky.org/lotw1/ 

Most YouTube videos and PowerPoints on the Net are out of date. Ed. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://qrz.com/
http://qrz.com/
http://qrzcq.com/
http://qrzcq.com/
https://w8wky.org/lotw1/
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The following article from the past was resurrected by  Steve W8TER

 
 


